
9 February 2025   
 

If you have an item, please contact Mary on notices@rwbmc.co.uk by the preceding Tuesday evening 
 

 
   
Royal Wootton Bassett Methodist Church                 www.rwbmc.co.uk 
 

Minister - Rev. Shirlyn Toppin - Tel. 01793 853197 
  
Lectionary - Isaiah 6:1-8 (9-13); Psalm 138; 1 Corinthians 15:1-11; Luke 5:1-11. 
 
Prayer Rota - Whitethorn Close in RWB; Toothill Methodist Church in our Circuit; 
             Bristol District; Korea Methodist Church. 
 
Please pray for the week's activities and those taking part: 
Tuesday 11 February              10.00am - Tuesday Morning Pop-In & Light Lunch 
Wednesday 12 February   9.30am - Walking Group 
      7.30pm - Church Council Meeting 
Friday 14 February    10.00am - Puddleducks  
Saturday 15 February   10.30am - Messy Church 
Sunday 16 February   10.30am - Worship Service, led by Adrian German 
 
Flowers  
This week the flowers have been arranged by Lorraine Payne. If you know of anyone who  
might benefit from our flowers, please inform either Lorraine or a steward. This may be due to  
illness, bereavement, or maybe having something to celebrate.     Mary  
 
 
Church Gardening 
On Monday 17 February we shall meet again at 9.30am to tidy the gardens and paths. All are 
welcome and refreshments are served at the end. I look forward to seeing you.     John   

                                
       

Church Website - Members Directory 
As many of you know, we have an online Members Directory. Go to our church website at  
www.rwbmc.co.uk to access it via the Members folder. The username is members@rwbmc.co.uk  
and the new password is available by sending an email to website@rwbmc.co.uk 
 
Please check your entry and if you need to change or update any of the details shown on the  
directory please email the details to Jane P-S by February 15 at data@rwbmc.co.uk  
Thank you.     Jane 
 
 
Christmas Quiz 
Thank you to all who entered the Christmas Quiz. The winner is Kate Evans (the daughter of  
Rev. Judith Wells of Purton). 72 quizzes were returned of which only 18 were all correct. Answers are 
on the Notice Board in Hillside Hall. A total of £406.00 was raised for Prospect. Thank you.      Ruth 
 
 
Gayle and Ian Bryon 
Many of you remember our former church members, Gayle and Ian, from their worship leading as Local  
Preachers. Gayle also often played piano for services. Ian began his first presbyteral appointment on  
September 1 2024. He is stationed in the Nidd Valley Methodist Circuit (part of the Yorkshire North  
and East Methodist District). If you'd like to read a New Year letter with brief news of how the Bryon  
family is settling in to their new life 'up North' then there is a copy on the rota Notice Board.    Jane  
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